

# IRHS Football Booster Agenda

## May 6, 2025 @530pm

Meeting called to order at 5:36pm



**Attendance:** Abbie Rouintree, Veronica Serrano, Shelley Hoag, Ashley Reeves, Doug Charters, Jenn Serrano, Ruth Kroner, Devon Busby, Jennifer Hagele (later arrival)

**Approval of previous meeting minutes** - Ruth Kroner motioned to approved, Doug Charters 2nd

**Treasurer's Report** - Denisse is absent. Jenn is looking up. We took in approximately \$5000 in summer gear sales. We do still need to order plaques and plates for the plaques. Current balance is \$9003.70.

- Zeffy deposit on 4/28 for \$1884.75
- Zeffy deposit on 5/5 for \$3870.50

### Old Business:

**New Boosters have been elected!** All positions ran unopposed so no official vote was required

**President and Co-President - Shelley Hoag and Ashley Reeves**

**Vice President - Doug Charters**

**Secretary - Devon Busby**

**Treasurer - Jennifer Hagele**

### New Business:

**Welcome New Booster Board members!**

- **Changes to bylaws?** Proposed changes to the bylaws are changing the rule for *monthly meetings to be during the football season, then additional meetings as needed.*  
-Article 3 section 1. Change wording for executive board to say shall consist of a *president or co-presidents* - Article 2 paragraph 2
- Need to get packet ready to turn in for approval of Booster from Admin  
Devon can fill out the change paperwork from the Amphi booster website and submit those changes.
- Set-up time to go to Bank to change names on account  
Jenn will work with Shelly and Ashley to coordinate a time to take care of this

**1st order of Gear has been placed.** - Jenn recommends submitting all names for personalization in all caps to avoid misspellings and mistakes. Typically takes 2-3 weeks to receive. He will send an invoice after we receive the gear for this.

**Incoming Freshman meeting**

- **Wednesday May 28th, 2025 in MPR at 6pm -**

- Devon will request the MPR for this meeting.
- Check with Beth Lake about if the district wants boosters to use parent square or should we continue to use the Band App
- Create QR code for link to google doc - emphasize importance of this and share with coaches. Important for coaches to have parental contact information in case of summer practice emergency. They typically do not have access to this until school year practices begin.

- **Have info paper for parents**

- **Summer practice schedule, gear order link, info for getting athletic clearance** (make sure it is clear that this is not a quick process - print your certificates that you go through, you can also save as PDF)

-Jenn will get them the Zeffy log-in

**Embroidered hats** - look into having some made to sell before games -Jenn got a quote from Kiki for like \$20 each for our cost. They are going to check some different options for this. Doug is going to get information on where he recently ordered some for lacrosse.

**Calendar fundraiser** - Definitely reach out to Coach Stott to coordinate a summer fundraiser plan. Devon will put in requests for calendar fundraiser, selling before games, and sponsor banners. Coach Stott already got approval for Victory fundraiser May 15-25, they are going to check with coach to see if he wants to run this through boosters instead.

**Mica Mountain Showcase Thursday May 8th** - Coach was denied buses from the school but did get a charter bus approved and the football program will pay for this. We do not believe there will be any attendance charge for parents. Kids need to eat before they get on the bus. Coach would love for boosters to provide gatorade and a snack if possible.

**Dolphins camp at Naranja Park May 17th 8-1130am** - The boys will be told when to be there. Last year we did Egees to dish out to players and kids at the end. If you want and budget allows it went over well.

**7 vs 7's** - These have been scheduled and were communicated in the sheet from the new player meeting. We recommend texting coach to confirm and make sure you have information to communicate to parents.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

-Additional fundraising ideas for over the summer: Chipotle night (this was really successful in the Fall and you should be able to do one every 6 months), Nothing Bundt Cakes, Crumble Cookie.

-Devon's daughter, Annie, is going to do the social media and website. Sandra will meet with her to communicate all of that information.

**Questions, comments or as brought**

**UPCOMING DATES: Next booster meeting ?** June 23 at 6pm in F119 - Devon will reserve the room

Motion to adjourn by Jenn Serrano and 2nd by Doug Charters at 6:32pm